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Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

[ am requesting funding for the London/Corbin Airport Terminal Renovation in fiscal year 2026.
The entity to receive funding for this project is the London-Corbin Airport Board, located at 566
Hal Rogers Dr., London, KY 40744.

This project will update the 40-year-old terminal building to improve safety, security, energy
efficiency and functionality. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the
airport improvements will allow the airport to meet necessary safety standards and will increase
economic development in underserved communities.

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49
U.S.C. 47100 et seq.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate

family.
Sincerely,
HAL ROGERS

Member of Congress



